	
	

	

	

	

	
	

	September 2016 Newsletter
[image: image1.jpg]



Acting Commodore's Report 
 
It has been a busy month up at the club. The Dunkirk Vets went very well.  It was a dry day for once and reasonably warm. My thanks to Rob who liaised with the EA and organised the disembarking and mooring, and to all 28 members of the club who worked so hard to make it a success.
 
The Sail Past was a lovely day for me with 14 boats and a lovely reception for Jim Pothecary’s boat Myownie which was very moving.  My thanks to all the members who took part, to Rob who organised it and to Maggie who gave us an excellent lunch.
 
Our thanks go to Phil Boys for asking us to the 102nd birthday party for his mother Gladys. I hope she enjoyed it as much as we all did. Lovely food and great singing.  A really nice afternoon.
 
The next event is Ladies Night, organised by David Morse, followed by the Laying Up Supper, organised by Bob and Annette Boreham.  After that we have the annual Dinner/Dance.  Please let me have names, menu choices and money by Friday 28th October. We do not have as many events these days so please support us with those we do have 
 
Lesley Hamments
Acting Commodore
September 2016
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Dates for your diary ... 
October
Saturday 8th                             Ladies Night.
Saturday 29th                           Laying Up Supper  
                                               
November
Saturday 19th                          Annual Dinner and Dance

Please ensure that should you wish to attend any of the above events, that your names are put down on the noticeboard at the club as soon as possible.  Thank you.

With regards to the above forthcoming functions, please don't forget that the club is always looking for members to volunteer and help organise these events.  If you don't feel that is something that you can do, you can always offer to help with the decorations, which are usually done on a Friday evening, and help is always required to clear tables, wash up, tablecloths to be laundered.

There are many jobs and so few people ... can you give any time to help?
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Dunkirk Vets
Sunday 4th September 
Lady Mariners Attend Chelsea Pensioners' Tea Dance
Monday 5th September
 

The day after our wonderful Dunkirk Vets' Lunch, six lady Mariners enjoyed the hospitality of the Chelsea Pensioners at a 'Tea Dance'.
 

This was the second occasion on which we had been invited to 'accompany' their predominantly male residents and we were again made very welcome with complimentary drinks - maybe shouldn't have told the ladies that we had a £100 tab; Deirdre's eyes quite lit up and it was a good job Chrissie had to drive home from her house! - followed by an excellent tea.
 

After that, we - the others were Ann Fowler, Celia Cotter and Mandy Hoyle, plus a friend of mine and regular WMC attendee to make up the number - danced the afternoon away to "Rat Pack" singer, Jack Valentine, lovely voice and unanimously agreed should be asked to make an appearance at WMC next year.
 

Terry Hoyle, who had chauffeured Mandy, Ann and Celia, returned after doing a tour of the grounds and took the pictures. 

 

The Royal Hospital is an amazing place, with lovely architecture and stunning rooms and I intend to arrange for the Mariners to go there for a tour of the buildings and grounds, followed by tea and I hope many of you will take advantage of this; there is plenty car parking.

 

Maggie Barton
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Commodore's Sail Past
Sunday 18th September

Dear members one and all
 
I can't thank those members who supported the Sail Past enough, when I think that just 7 days  before the event there were only 4 boat names on the list of who would be participating, I can only say thank you, thank you, and thank you again to those members who turned out to show their support for the hard work that your Acting Commodore is putting in to managing the club, and for the memory of our late dearly loved 2015 & 2016 Commodore, Jim Pothecary
 
I must also thank those members who responded to my email letter of 7th September with their courteous apologies and reasons for not being able to attend
 
The day started with a minor / possibly major hitch to our plans when at 0715 I decided to take a turn around our scheduled assembly point at Lady Lindsey's Lawn, where I found the entire mooring area to be occupied.
 
With a lot of very welcome assistance from Wendy McPhee we managed to contact all our participating skippers and inform them that we would be assembling at the Weybridge riverside moorings not at Lady Lindsey's Lawn.
 
The boats that participated in the Sail Past were
 
ENTERPRISE, CHINA ROSE, ALOUETTE, WEATHER OR KNOT, WISECRACK, GORJESS, SAXON PRINCESS, CASS, MISS BEA, LADY LOU, LADY FARRINGDON & KALIPSO
 
We were joined on our sail past by our late Commodore's boat MYOWNIE crewed by Jim's Son Terry and grandson Michael.
 
MYOWNIE was the last boat to pass by the club and salute our Acting Commodore,  whereupon MYOWNIE was given spontaneous rousing applause enhanced by the joyful sounding of boat horns as a mark of the regard in which our late commodore Jim was held by our participating members
 
After mooring was completed and we had all been ferried across from the Weybridge moorings by Jim Hamments aboard Watt Knot a very enjoyable ploughman's lunch was followed by an extremely pleasant social afternoon.
 
During the afternoon it was suggested that in future we should continue to assemble on the E A Weybridge moorings before our Annual Sail Past
 
With best  regards and thanks to all
 
Rob Fry 
Rear Commodore / Hon' Secretary
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You are invited to...

WMC Members are invited to a Quiz and Supper RNLI Fundraiser that is taking place at
Littleton Sailing Club, Shepperton on Saturday 22nd October 2016 at 7.00pm.  
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The trolley we got last year has vanished, so we have purchased a replacement, plus another donated.  Both have been given WMC identification.  Please make sure these are used considerately and are always returned to the club after use.

Several of the men have suggested we resurrect the ' Monday Club', (prompted by their wives?) to carry out odd jobs and maintenance, possibly followed by a bit of pool.  If you would like to join in please let me know your preferred day, so that we can have a consensus.  Please note that Tuesday is not suitable because of the art class.

Jim Hamments 
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I just want to say a big THANK YOU to all members who sponsored me for my half marathon walk on 10th September, part of the Thames Path Challenge.
 
As you know, I completed the event successfully and thanks to kind donations from yourselves and other friends, I raised a total of £995 for Cancer Research UK.  Many thanks again for your support
 
Jenny Carthew
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